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Attention Brothers 
 

Note:  This is the last mailed copy of the newsletter you will 
receive unless you inform me either by regular mail, e-mail or 
telephone how you would like to receive your newsletter.   The 
Council wants to reduce the mailed newsletters to the least 
number of brothers as possible.  Newsletters will not be mailed 
to members who don’t respond to this request. 
 

Evidently Council members do not take this notice seriously or 
don’t bother reading the newsletter when it gets delivered.  Only 
a handful of brothers have contacted me that they still want their 
newsletters mailed (they don’t have computers). 
 

Council members who currently get their newsletter 
electronically do not have to notify me. 
 

The Council would like all brothers who have a computer and internet 
access to get their newsletters electronically (not mailed).  Brothers 
who do not have a computer will still be able to get a hard copy of the 
newsletter mailed to them. 
 

When I started as newsletter editor in September 1996 it cost the 
Council roughly $70.00 to print and $30.00 to mail the newsletter each 
month. In August 2014 it cost the Council $123.69 to print and mail the 
newsletter.  Currently it costs $0.40 to print and between $0.173 and 
$0.191 to bulk mail each newsletter.  With the Council’s membership 
growing this cost can only go up.  The Council cannot afford this 
expense every month.  The yearly cost is approximately $2,000.00. 
Wouldn't it be better to spend some of that money on charitable 
causes? 
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The Council’s website (www.kofc6100.org) has a link that contains the 
monthly newsletter from July 2009 to the latest newsletter in pdf 
format.  If you provide your e-mail, you will receive a reminder from 
Brother Ernie DiCicco when the new newsletter is posted. Please send 
your preference to: Gregg Buckalew, P.O. Box 157, Tranquility, NJ 
07879; e-mail address: buckalew@ptd.net; or telephone (908-852-
9184). 
 

 

      September 
1 Mon Labor Day 
2 Tue Officers Meeting  St. Jude Parish Center 7:30 pm 

5 Fri Bingo St. Jude Parish Center 7:30 pm 

8 Mon Business Meeting Enzo’s Restaurant 8:00 pm 

12 Fri Bingo St. Jude Parish Center 7:30 pm 

15 Mon Warren Wormann Golf 
Outing 

Farmstead Golf Club 7:00 am 

16 Tue 4
th

 Degree Meeting St. Michael’s, Netcong 8:00 pm 

19 Fri Bingo St. Jude Parish Center 7:30 pm 

20 Sat Bus Trip to Sands Casino 
Resort,  Bethlehem, PA 

Village Green Parking 
Lot 

11:45 am 

26 Fri Bingo St. Jude Parish Center 7:30 pm 
 

     October 
3 Fri Bingo St. Jude Parish Center 7:30 pm 

6 Mon Officers’ Meeting St. Jude Parish Center 7:30 pm 

10 Fri Bingo St. Jude Parish Center 7:30 pm 

13 Mon Columbus Day Observed 
13 Mon Business Meeting St. Jude Parish Center 8:00 pm 

14 Tue 4
th

 Degree Meeting St. Michael’s, Netcong 8:00 pm 

17 Fri Bingo St. Jude Parish Center 7:30 pm 

18 Sat Squires Holiday Bazaar St. Jude Parish Center 9am – 4pm 

19 Sun Blood Drive St. Jude Parish Center 8am –2pm 

24 Fri Bingo St. Jude Parish Center 7:30 pm 

24-  
26 

Fri- 
Sun 

New Jersey State 
Council Retreat 

San Alphonso’s Retreat 
House, W. Long Branch 

Fri – 5pm 

 
Please Note:  Business Meetings are now on the second Monday night of the 
month and will start at 8:00 PM.  Arrive thirty minutes early and pray the rosary 
with us in the Reconciliation Area of the Church. 

 
 

  
 

Brothers, 
 

      This is it!  For those of you holding a PAPER copy of our September newsletter, save it!  

Since this is the LAST PAPER copy you will receive, it will become a collector’s item one 

day. . .   Well maybe not, but this IS the last official paper copy we’ll be sending out.  We’ve 

had this notification in the newsletter for the past 3 months which should have been enough 

Calendar of Upcoming Events   

Grand Knight’s Report   

http://www.kofc6100.org/
mailto:buckalew@ptd.net
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time for those of you who do not have access to a computer or have other issues to contact 

Gregg and me for an alternate method of delivery.  We have heard from a few of you and 

arrangements have been made to deliver the information.  We do not want you to be caught 

off guard next month.     
 

      I hope you have had the opportunity to spend some time relaxing.  Although it may seem 

to be a slow time on the Knights calendar, your officers and I have been busy planning 

upcoming events.  We have also been working thru the budget exercise and establishing a 

council operating or “How to” guide that will assist us to maintain some consistency in the 

events we run from year to year.  Once established, the guide will make it easy for anyone to  

pick up and run any event.   
 

      In looking back at some of our past events I thought it would be fun to see what we could 

dust off and reintroduce to the council.  Things we used to do but for whatever reason we 

haven’t done in a while.  As a surprise to those members attending our last Business meeting, 

we reintroduced what was once called the “Widows Fund” but with a twist!  We plan to call 

it the “Attendance Lottery”.  All members in good standing who attend the business meeting 

will be entered into a drawing for $25.00.  We’ll have one guaranteed winner at every 

business meeting.  All you need to do is attend.  “You’ve got to show to win the dough!”  

Congratulations to Mike Mallon whose membership card was drawn at the end of the night.     
 

      Next on the “What Was Old is New Again” list will be a Casino Bus trip.  We use to run 

these trips to Atlantic City; the new spin of course is we will head to Pennsylvania!  To gauge 

the council’s interest, we’ve decided to schedule a bus trip to the Sands Casino in  

Bethlehem on Saturday, September 20th.   The cost of the trip will be $25.00 per person and 

the Casino will reimburse you in the way of one $20.00 gaming voucher and one $5.00 food 

voucher.  Seats are limited to 55 and will be filled on a first come first served basis.  We plan 

to give council members, friends and family first dibs.  Any remaining seats will be opened 

up to our bingo customers and the general public.  Please contact Wally Krake or John Mania 

who are co-chairing the event.  The bus is expected to fill quickly!  An email with a flyer was 

sent to the council distribution list on August 26th, I hope you all received a copy.     
 

      Coming up in October is the annual State Retreat at the San Alfonso Retreat House in 

Long Branch, NJ, October 24th – 26th.  (additional info to follow).  I suggest anyone with a 

thought of attending, talk to Bill Nolan or Deacon John.  They attend most years and always 

have great things to say about the experience.  Since the Council has voted to help subsidize 

those attending, I hope many of you will take advantage of this spiritual opportunity. 
 

      I would like to thank all of you who took the time to stop by the going away reception for 

Joe and Roberta Devlin at Enzo’s to wish them well.  Joe was totally surprised and a bit 

overwhelmed with the event in his honor.  We had a great turnout.  Those of you who know 

Joe will find it hard to believe, but for once, we actually had him speechless!  That only 

lasted a few minutes and he soon had plenty to say and was very appreciative.  Throughout 

his 29+ years of service to our council, Joe was always one to step up whenever and 

wherever needed.  Joe’s loyalty and dedication has been an inspiration to me as well as for 

many brothers.  Joe and Roberta plan to move to South Carolina on September 2nd, it’s 

something they’ve dreamed about for the past few years and it’s finally becoming a reality 

for them.  It’s great to see good things happen to such good and kind hearted people.  I know 

we’re all happy for them and wish them nothing but the best!  
 

      Please note that our next Business meeting on Monday September 8th will be held off-site 

at Enzo’s in Budd Lake.  As mentioned in July, I would like to hold one business meeting 

each quarter off-site in an attempt to cultivate the fraternal principle of our order.  I’ll try to 

keep these meetings to an hour or less to allow time for us to enjoy some pizza and each 

other’s company.  An e-mail reminder to the council will be sent.      
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Vivat Jesus, 

Joe Mitru, Grand Knight, Council #6100 

 

P.S.  Father McGivney's dream was that no family of a Knight should have to suffer financial 

hardship in the event of his death.  The Knights of Columbus insurance program has and 

continues to be a pillar of strength.  It is important that each member take the time to meet 

with our Field Agent so that he can explain the options that are available to you so that your 

family is protected.  When our agent, Brother Bob Marks calls, please set aside an hour to 

meet with him.  Your family will be grateful that you did.  We could always use a few more 

Brothers at Bingo. 
 

 

 
 

  
 

Hello Dear Brothers of Knights of Columbus, 
 

      I hope everyone is having a good summer time with your families as well. I would 
like to take this opportunity to share with all of you a little bit about some events and 
restructures in our parish. 
 

      First of all I would like to let you know that we have a new mass schedule for 
weekends. The Mass schedule will be as follows: Saturday remains the same at 5:30 
pm. Sunday at 8:00 am, 10:00 am, and 12 Noon.  Sunday evening will be at 5:00 
pm. The above changes will be in effect beginning the weekend of September 6/7.  
We have decided to eliminate one Mass because of the sparse attendance and 
financial reasons. Please help us to spread the word regarding the new schedule. 
 

      The second big event we’re planning in our Parish is our Tricky Tray fundraiser 
for Saturday, October 11

th
.  I would like to invite you, your families, and your friends 

to support this fundraiser. Again, I would like to thank you for all your past 
endeavors, both financially and physically.  
 

      Another change I would like to bring to your attention is the addition to our staff, 
Mrs. Darleen Wade, who will be coordinating both Religious Education and Youth 
Ministry.  I have every confidence that Darleen will do an outstanding job in her new 
position because she is a Parishioner and she understands the needs of the Parish. 
 

Finally, I’d like publicly to congratulate Joe Mitru on his new position as the new 
grand Knight. My thoughts and prayers are with you all as Joe starts his new term. 
 

God Bless you and your families     
 

      Sincerely, Yours in Christ, your chaplain and pastor, 
 

Father Antonio 
Father Antonio Gaviria 

 

 
 

 

Chaplain’s Corner 
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Brothers, 
 

      In order for the Order to remain strong we need to continue our search for a "few more 

good men".  When you're in church, the supermarket, a social gathering or in essence, 

anywhere we should always be on the lookout for new members.  If you need a Form 100, 

please let me know and I will get it to you.  If  we can average two new members a month, we 

will be well on our way to making Star Council. 
 

      Did you know that there are over 750 families at St Jude Church?  We have 330 members 

in our Council...that means there are still several hundred men who are not Knights.  How 

many of them do you know and more importantly how many have you spoken to about us? 
 

      Looking for a last minute gift for a friend or family member and don't want to spend a lot 

of money?  Why now invite a Catholic gentleman to become a member of the Knights?  There 

is no cost on your part and its a gift that will be there for a lifetime. 
 

      The Knights of Columbus have been and will always be a strong defender of our faith. We 

need to continue strengthening our forces; in plain and simple terms we need to grow our 

membership.  The easiest way is to just ask a Catholic gentleman who is not a member to 

become part of our mission. 
 

 Chairmanship - vacant, Council needs a volunteer 
 

 

  
       

 

The Divine Mercy is both a message and a devotion.  The message and devotion are based on 

the writings of St.  Faustina Kowalska, a Polish sister. They are a recording of  revelations 

she received about God’s mercy, captured in a 600  page diary.  The Divine Mercy message 

consists of asking for God’s mercy,  being merciful to others and completely trusting in 

Jesus.  Divine Mercy devotions include the Chaplet, Novena, Hour of Great Mercy and the 

Feast of Mercy. 
   

      The Divine Mercy prayer group meets on the first Friday and the second Sunday of each 

month at 3:00 PM in the Daily Chapel of St. Jude Church. 
 

 
 

 

 
Council 6100 sponsored a Blood Drive on Sunday, 

January 19th and on Sunday, July 13th.  They were 

held in the Parish Center from 8:00 AM to 2:00 PM.  

In January there were 56 donors and 49 pints of 

blood collected and in July there were 27 donors and 

25 pints collected.  There will be one more blood 

drive this calendar year (October 19th).  Rich DiCicco is chairman for this event and he can 

be reached at (908) 813-9605. Future dates in 2015 are under discussion with the Blood 

Center and St. Jude. 
  

 

Membership Desk   

Divine Mercy Prayer Group 

Blood Drives 
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It’s September BROTHERS!  What Does That Mean for Council 6100? 

 

It can only mean ONE THING the 2014 Football Mania ticket selling campaign has 
started!  By now, you should all be familiar with the program, however, for those of 
you who may not know, here’s a brief explanation.  FootballMania is an exciting 
opportunity for participants because each ticket holder has an equal  
chance of winning.  There’s no need to be a football guru.  Each ticket contains 3 
random teams in each week of the 17 week season.  That’s a different set of teams 
each week.  Your $20 donation gives you 17 weeks for a chance to win one of 6 
prizes each week.   The best part of the whole thing is, you don’t need to track this 
from ticket week to week, the council is notified when you win and we write the 
checks and send all prizes directly to the ticket holder.     

 

Last year we sold 207 tickets, paid out $450 in prizes and made a profit of over 
$2,400.  Thank you to all the brothers who sold tickets!   We’re now looking for those 
brothers to step up again, along with some new volunteers.  What do you think? Can 
we top last year’s results?  I think we can, but I can’t do it alone.   

 

Special Attention!!!   To those councils in Denville, Bayonne, Hillsborough and 
beyond who supported us in the past, please let me know if your council has an 
interest and I will work with you to help your council profit from this program.  Just 
like last year, we’ll do all the administrative work for you; just give me a call for 
details.  

 

I know selling isn’t easy for everyone, but you’d be surprised how quickly the tickets 
go, they practically sell themselves.  However, if you don’t feel comfortable selling 
them, please consider buying one! 

 

Coming soon…  This year’s CharityMania website is currently under construction.  
Please watch for an e-mail notification with the Hot Link for on-line transactions.     

 

Please contact me at:  jmitru@verizon.net, or call me at: 973-598-0282 and I’ll 
answer any questions you have as well as set up a ticket pick-up or drop off 
arrangements. 

 

Thank you, Joe Mitru 
 

 

 

 

 

Once again, it is time to remember Warren Jr. with our 9th Annual Golf Outing.  This event 

was organized to benefit the scholarship fund set up in Warren's memory at Pope John XXIII 

H.S.  The event has grown each year from initially 48 golfers to 160 over the past 8 years 

2014 Football CharityMania 

9th Annual Warren Wormann Golf Outing 
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thanks to the support of friends, family and sponsors.  It has always been a beautiful day with 

clear blue skies! (Thanks Junior)  Please come out and join us!  We also welcome hole 

sponsors, prize contributions and dinner attendees. 
 

 Details follow: 

9th Annual Warren Wormann Jr. Memorial Golf Classic 

Benefit:  Warren Wormann Jr. Scholarship Fund (Pope John XXIII H.S.) 

Monday, September 15th, 2014 @ Farmstead Golf & Country Club (Lafayette, NJ) 

7:00-8:00 AM.   Registration, Coffee/Continental Breakfast. 

                8:00 AM Shotgun Start  Format - Scramble 

A chance to win a car with hole-in-one!  Dinner/Prizes to follow golf 

Breakfast/Lunch/Dinner/Golf: $135.00;  Dinner Only: $60.00; Hole Sponsor $150.00 
 

NOTE 1:  If you don’t golf, could you volunteer for the day to help us out at the registration 

table, hole-in-one witness, etc?  We would gladly appreciate it!  Please respond as soon as 

possible since Sept. 15th will be here before we know it.  Hope to see you there! 
 

NOTE 2:  Once again, we are having an optional theme:  Caddy Shack/Team Spirit Attire 

(get out those ugly shorts!) 
 

NOTE 3:  The outing will have a chance to win a car with a hole in one, thanks to Lynne's 

Nissan West!!!  We will also have 5 holes with a chance to win $1,000.00 (as one lucky 

player did last year) thanks to: Abcode Security, The Furniture Warehouse, Sussex Bank, 

Iliff-Ruggiero Funeral Home and the Duke Agency.  We will also have prizes for: Magic 

Circle Hole, Longest Drive for Men and Women and closest to the pin holes.  
 

Make check payable to: Pope John XXIII H.S. (memo field: W. W. Jr. Scholarship) 

Mail to:  Warren Wormann Sr., 1 Delbar Drive, Budd Lake, NJ  07828 

Tel:  973-713-9819.  We welcome anyone to donate prizes for table or giveaways for loot 

bags. 

Thanks! Warren Sr. 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Brothers, 
 

Mark your calendars for our “Council 6100 Fall Bus Trip” to “Sands Resort 

Casino” in Bethlehem , PA on Saturday September 20th .  The cost is $25.00 

per person and you receive $25.00 in vouchers ($20.00 in slot play & a $5.00 

food voucher) from the Sands Casino upon our arrival. Departure Time is 12:00 

noon from the Village Green parking lot (be there at 11:45 am to check in) and 

the Return Time is approx. 8:00 pm.  Payment is due on or before September 

13, 2014 (make checks payable to K of C Council 6100).  For now, this is a 

Council only event; we’re giving you, your family and friends the first 

opportunity to sign-up before opening the trip to our Bingo customers and the 

general public. Act now, seats are expected to go quickly!  Call Wally Krake (at  

973-214-0150) to reserve your seats – These seats will fill quickly as the bus 

only seats 55 people. 

Casino Bus Trip 
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Crafters & Vendors Wanted 

for 

The Thomas C. DeLalla Squires Circle #2192 

Indoor Holiday Bazaar 

On Saturday, October 18, 2014 

9 AM to 4 PM 

Single tables $25 each 

Corner doubles $50 each 

Here at St. Jude Parish Center 

For more info call Tish Rohe at 973-426-9394 or e-mail: 

rohesquires@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

 
 

Brothers, 
 

      By now most of you have heard about the new magazine Fundraiser that Council 6100 is 

running in conjunction with St. Jude Parish.  In these difficult economic times we have 

looked at many ways to minimize the impact on our community as we seek ways to raise 

funds.  We think the Magazine Fundraiser is a very positive way to move forward quickly 

without asking anyone to spend one additional penny over what you may be currently 

spending. 
 

      The plan makes it is easy to participate.  If you, your family or friends are already buying 

any magazines, by just renewing them through our program, 40% of the total cost will be 

returned to the Council. 
 

      All of this can be done on the internet without any paperwork.  Just enter 

www.qsp.com/store/index.aspx and you will enter the QSP Magazine Store that contains 

over 700 of today’s most popular magazines at prices that are most often lower than the 

publishers’ offers.  You can also enter through our website: www.kofc6100.org and clicking 

on the Magazine Program listed on our Home Page.  
 

     Also, you do not have to wait for your current subscriptions to expire.  Just simply mark 

the order as a renewal and copy your name exactly as it appears on your current issues and 

your subscriptions will be automatically extended.  Of course, you can purchase new 

subscriptions too! 
 

      Remember 40% of your total cost will be returned to the Council. 
 

      The success of this program relies on offering this opportunity to as many people as 

possible.  Why not ask your family and friends to help, or consider asking your doctor or 

dentist who normally have tons of magazines.  Tell them it will not cost them any additional 

money to be part of this worthy effort.  Brothers who do not have the opportunity to help with 

other fundraisers can easily help by simply forwarding this email to their friends.  
 

      This program is ongoing all year and you can renew your subscriptions at any time.  Also, 

Squires Circle #2192 

Council Magazine Fundraiser 

http://www.qsp.com/store/setsession.aspx?SiteId=1&AccountID=511625&LanguageId=1
http://www.stjudeparish.org/
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we will be sending email reminders periodically, so be on the lookout for them! 
 

      Thank you for your continued support.  If you have any questions, you can contact the 

program chairman, Ernie DiCicco, or myself at dteller@optonline.net  or dicicco-

highfield@att.net 
 

      Vivat Jesus, 

Dave Teller, Past Grand Knight 

 

 

 

 
 

 

The Faith Kitchen (Soup Kitchen) located on Blackwell St. Dover, NJ has been serving the 

poor and hungry Monday-Saturday since 1983.  Trink Schwartz, Director of Faith Kitchen 

told us they served 64 meals that year.  Today Faith Kitchen serves 34,409 meals each year.  

Meals are prepared by volunteers from many faiths and groups.  We give thanks that the 

peace of God can be shared as volunteers come together to give their gifts of hospitality.  The 

goal of the Faith Kitchen is to serve a nutritious meal, free of charge, to anyone who comes 

in, no questions asked. 
 

Currently, our Council team is made up of eight volunteers.  We buy the food, cook the food 

in their kitchen, serve the food, and then clean-up afterward.  Each team works one day every 

month. 
 

As Jesus said to his Disciples, “Whatever you did for the least of my brothers, you did it for 

me.” 

Chairman - Lenny Martin 
 

 

 

 
 

      

Is College in the Future? 
 

 If you could buy a $300,000 estate for each of your children for just a few dollars 
a week, would you be interested?  You can do it!  Reports from the American 
Association of Universities and Colleges show that, on the average, the value of a 
college education in lifetime earnings is over $300,000.  A college education is one 
of the greatest gifts any parent can give a child. Unlike stocks, bonds, real estate, 
and other investments that make up ordinary estates, an education can never be 
wiped out by a poor economy.  Where will the money come from for college? You 
hope you'll be able to help - but why hope when you can guarantee? The price of 
that guarantee is just a few dollars a week until they are ready for college. 
 

 Let me help you plan for your children's education. Please contact me, Bob 
Marks at 201-715-8021 (cell), or my home at 908-850-6175 or e-mail: 
robert.marks@kofc.org to set up an appointment. 
 

Robert Marks, Field Agent 

 

Insurance Message 

Faith Kitchen – Dover, NJ 

 

mailto:dteller@optonline.net
mailto:dicicco-highfield@att.net
mailto:dicicco-highfield@att.net
mailto:dicicco-highfield@att.net
mailto:robert.marks@kofc.org
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Save the Council the postage to bill you.  Send your 2014 dues in now 
and get your travel card by return mail.  Just cut out and use this form. 
  

Also, please help us confirm your personal data by supplying the 
following: 
 

Name: ____________________________________________________ 
 
Phone #: __________________________________________________ 
 
Address: __________________________________________________ 
                               
 _______________________________________________________ 
 
E-mail Address: ____________________________________________ 
 
Wife’s Name:  ______________________________________________ 
         
2014 Dues    $    25.00      
  

Send to: 
                              Gerard Petrocelli (FS) 
                                                Knights of Columbus                 
                                                                 Council 6100 
                                                                        PO Box 204 
                                                                     Budd Lake, NJ 07828 
 

 
 

 
 

 
September Birthdays – Happy Birthday to the following 
brothers: 
 

      Brian Adams (19
th

)   Mark A. Caruso (15
th

) 
 Lee Clowers (23

rd
)   Joseph J. Devlin (2

nd
) 

 Patrick Ehrhardt (23
rd

)   Harry Frasca (5
th

) 
      William R. Hughes (6

th
)    Michael Kekelis (10

th
) 

       James E. Lamb (19
th

)    Joao D. Lasheras (26
th

) 
  Dominick M. Legora (6

th
)   Frank A. LoPresti (30

th
) 

  Theodore P. Masino (28
th

)   Vincent J. Paglia (13
th

) 
  Wilfredo G. Papa (26

th
)    Daniel Petrocelli (23

rd
) 

  Randy A. Ramirez (24
th

)    Donald T. Rorabaugh (8
th

) 
  Jack A. Sherry (15

th
)    Douglas K. Stout (12

th
)     

  Christopher H. Westrick (30
th

)  Warren Wormann (22
nd

)  
Hope I have not missed recognizing anyone’s birthday. 

Editor’s Corner 

2014 Dues 
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Please take a moment to pray to our Lord and Savior for our sick 
and departed Brothers and Sisters.  Your thoughts and prayers are 
powerful gifts to God that can help those in need. 
  

Pray for the Departed – Please remember in your prayers: 
  

For all the victims of the September 11
th

 terrorist attacks on the World 
Trade Center and the Pentagon, including Mark Petrocelli (nephew of brother Gerard 
Petrocelli), the passengers and crews aboard AA Flights 11 and 77 and UA Flights 93 
and 175 and all the gallant rescue workers of the NYFD, NYPD and PA personnel who 
gave their lives trying to save others. 
  

For the valiant members of our military and our coalition military who have lost their 
lives fighting against the Iraqi Regime and terrorism throughout the world. 
  

And for all the innocent lives lost due to war, terror, natural disasters and famine around 
the world. 
  

Our recently deceased Brothers of Council 6100: 
   

Emilio Buonincontri, age 80, of Budd Lake, passed away Wednesday, July 16, 2014 at 
Hackettstown Regional Medical Center.  Mr. Buonincontri was Co-Owner and Operator of 
Enzo’s Pizzeria and Restaurant in Budd Lake and Ernie and Dom’s Pizzeria in Washington, NJ.  
He is survived by his son: Ernesto and wife Vincenzina of Washington, NJ, his daughters: Fran 
Salerno and husband Tony, Anna Coppola and husband Dominic, also of Washington, NJ, 
Rosie Inchiappa and husband Giuseppe of Randolph, NJ, Maria Benitz and husband, Rene of 
Budd Lake NJ; his 12 grandchildren: Maria, Susie, Monica, Angela, Susie, Raffaela, Emilio, 
Alex, Rocco, Mariastella, Anthony, and Emilio;and his great-grand son, Dominic. He was 
predeceased by his wife, Assunta “Susie” Buonincontri in 2004. 
  

Former member James A. Tirone, 79 of Toms River, NJ passed away on July 22, 2014.  
He was the loving husband for over 60 years to his wife Josephine, Toms River, NJ and the 
father of six children, 2 sons, Jim and wife Patty Tirone, Michael and wife Debbie, 4 daughters, 
Theresa and husband Steve Swentzel, Jane and husband Warren Windt, Anne Marie and 
husband Dave McMickle, and Lori Sapio. He was the grandfather of 18 and great grandfather 
of 4. 

   
 

 
 
      
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Council 6100 Grand Knights 
 

George Byron                   Mitsie Kruzel (Charter Member) 
      James Lewis                           Roger McGuire (Charter Member) 

Joseph F. O’Connor, FDD, PFN Richard Phillips (Charter Member) 
        Francis P. Ruggiero, FDD (Charter Member) 

 

Council 6100 Charter Members 
 

             Norman Gerard Donoghue  Nicholas Esposito 
  John Grimes     George S. Gutleber Sr. 
  Robert LaLonde    Patrick Murray Sr. 
  John F. O’Malley    Stefan Poplawski, Jr. 
        

Council 6100 Members 
 

Gregory Alli    Moises Asaf   Angelo Baranello   
Joe Bellacomo    Harvey Boyce   Emilio Buonincontri 
William P. Calvani   Rev. Joseph A. Cassidy Charles F. Clines 
Thomas C. DeLalla   Ernest A. DiCicco Sr. Joseph Ferrucci Jr. 
Robert T. Gilmartin  Joseph J. Gurrera  Bill Herles 
James F. Kearney   Robert King Sr.  Joseph M. Peters  

Richard F. Spitzer Sr.  Peter Volpe   Stanley Zagorski 
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St. John XXIII   St. John Paul II   Mother Teresa 
Deacon Anthony F. Chiocco, served St. Kateri Tekakwitha Parish in Sparta 
Franciscan Father Edward Donahue, former pastor of St. Joseph Parish in West Milford. 
Franciscan Brother Brian J. Hart, spent most of his life working with the sick 
Benedictine Father Augustine Hinches, former abbot at St. Paul’s Abbey 
Deacon Edward Jaroszewski, served Our Lady of Good Counsel Parish in Pompton 

 Plains 
Father Philip LeBeau, pastor of St. Joseph Parish in Lincoln Park and Holy Spirit Parish in 
       Pequannock 
Sister Barbara McElwin, Sister of Good Shepherd, pastoral counselor 
Msgr. James Murray, pastor emeritus of St. Mary Parish in Denville 
Father Richard Oliveri, former pastor of St. Mary Parish in Dover 
Father Arthur Prall, Maryknoll missionary 
Salesian Father Robert Savage, had priestly assignments across the country 
Sister Mary Vincetta Scanlon, Sister of Charity of St. Elizabeth, educator & business 

 administrator. 
Dominican Sisters of Hope Kathleen Sullivan, elementary teacher 
Msgr. Elias Tamayo, former pastor of Our Lady Queen of the Most Holy Rosary Parish in 
       Dover 
Filippini Sister Lucy Teti, taught at primary, intermediate and junior high grades 
Sister Laurence Waxman, principal at former Sts. Cyril & Methodius School in Clifton  

Dominick A. Calabrese, PSD, KSG  Joseph M. Cummings, Jr., PSD 
Hugh DeFazio, PSD     Paul R. Heitman, Sr., PSD 
William J. Kennedy, PSD    Jim Lowe, PSD 
Ray O’Brien, PSD      Donald E. Ryan, PSD 

Gregory (Bucky) A. Buckalew, Jr., eldest son of Brother Gregg Buckalew 
Rachel L. Rossi, Brother Carroll Gagnon’s mother-in-law 
Mel Rutherford, Brother Gerry Kaufhold’s brother-in-law 
Lilly Bonannella Leonard, Brother Rich Bonnanella’s aunt 
Eva Serratelli, Bishop Arthur Serratelli’s mother 
FDD John Wallace 
Sarah Wronko, 11 year old Mt. Olive resident  
 

Please Note:  Deceased Brothers of Council 6100 and past State Officer’s will remain on 
the above list.  All others will be removed after six months but they will always be 
remembered in our prayers. 
 

Pray for the Recently Sick and Infirmed – Please remember in your prayers: 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rick Adams   Julie Allbritton          Ann Marie Andershonis 
Charlie Andershonis, Brother Charles Andershonis’ grandson  
Rick Adams   Ralph Apicella    John Arsi 
Gus Bakogiannis  Anthony Balalament  Emily Banchansky 
Father Stan Baron  Joan Barrett    Joseph Barrett Sr. 

Council 6100 Members 
 

John Abbott    Charles Andershonis  Andrew Augustine 
Sal Bellacomo    Rich Biunno    Rich Bonannella 
Jim Byrne    Christopher Callahan  Gil Ciresa 
Reinaldo Colon   Kevin Cunnion    Lenny Ehrhardt 
Joseph Faraci    Anthony Fernandez  E. Carroll Gagnon 
Joe Giannone    Felix (Phil) Graziano  Bob Jacobs 
Jim Kelly    Pierre Kerizan    Dominick Legora 
Charlie Lipscomb   John Mania    Lenny Martin 
Joe Mitru    Joseph Perosa    Ray Perkins 
George Petino    Joe Rhudy     Steve Ruffini 
Frank Ruggiero   Bob Sacco     Gerry Sullivan 
Steve Sammarco   Joe Terrezza    Frank Tetto 

Bob Wasik    Ray Vonderheide Sr. 
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Michael Basciano  Arnold Berghorn   Anton Bernhard 
Rose Bernard   John Biondi Sr.   Leonardo Blanco 
Alyssa Bray   Dave Brown    Irene Buckalew 
Rosie Burrafato  Jo Ellen Buryk    Noreen Butler 
Ginnie Cagioumi  Sue Carlson    Kent Carson 
Verna Carter   Kim Cassula    Joe Castellano 
Ed Chewey    Sabastian Chiarello  John Ciborski 
Virginia Clark   Kevin Cleary    Lee Clowers 
Jim Collins    Meghan Collins   Katrina Alessia Colon 
Joe Collucci   Billie Crino     Katlyn Cross 
    Michael Crush    Jim Cunnion 
Jean Daoust    Jerry Darly     Debbie Davitt 
Tom Delalk    Agnes DeLalla    Grace DeLalla 
Tricia DeLalla   Dolores Delaroski   Tony Demaio 
Fred Derr    Betty Ann Devlin   Kim Dillard 
Lynn Dowling   Joan Doyle     Byron Dutko 
   Collette Eden      Janet Ehrhardt     
Terry Farina   Paul Farruggia Jr.   Ed Flizack 
Michael Fontneau  John Fortunato   Judy Francovich 
      Deacon Tom Friel 
John Gallo    Josefina Galvan   Brandon Glyn-Young 
Chris Graziano   Denise Greiner    Marilyn Grote 
Jude Guarnieri   Mildred Guider    Carlos Gutierrez 
George Hansen  Kent Harrison    Bobby Hatz 
Donald Hayes   Luke Heeman    Ann Hiler 
Mary (Sweeney) Hill Kathleen Hogan   Mary Hrudy 
Lily Hung    Charlene Hurley   Colin Hyland       
Rose Jennings   Diane Johnson    Luther Johnson 
      Lynn Johnson 
Kurt Kaltwasser  Gerard Kaufhold, Jr.  Gloria Kelchner 
Noelina Kernizan  Reagan Kieny    Catherine King 
Marge Kiselyk   Martin Kiulehan   Joan Kmenta 
John Kmenta   Joan Kowalski    Debbie Krake 
Marie Kreseski   Amelia Krush    Michael Krush 
      Debbie Kuzma 
Charlie Lane   Rose LaRosa    Sal LaRosa 
Deidre LaValle   Joanne Lawler    Lou Legora 
Mike Legora   Patricia Legora   Helen Leval 
Giovanna Loiacono Micky LoPresti    Howard Lucas 
Chris Macklaughlin Marion Maher    Linda Mallon 
Bill Manville   Herb Marcelino   Chris Martin 
Joseph Martin   Jessica Martinez   Gina Maselli 
Ann McCann   Mike McCann    Richard McColligan 
Robert McGomery  Joe Miller     Millie Mirmaski 
Joseph Mitru Sr.  Nicolas A. Mitru   James Mok  
Jessica Mok   Ginny Moller    John Monisteros 
Jayson Morris   Kevin Moss    Sharon Moyer 
   Father Pat Mullen    Jan Musgrave 
Lisa Naomi    Gerard Navarro   Maureen Negri 
Mary Neirlich   Thomas Neirlich   Katerie Nolan 
Patricia Nolan   Tim Nolan     Tom Noln 
      Rudy Nordman 
Marie O’Connor  Bob O’Daniels    Charley O’Neal 
  Teresa Orlandi     Sherry Ottoson 
Jay Painter    Elizabeth Paoletta   Dorothy Parente 
Fierello Parente  Steve Pellito    Will Penniston 
Madelyn Perkins  Lee Perrone    Marion Peterson 
Alfred Petrocelli  Brianne Petrocelli   Ginger Petrocelli 
Teresa Petrocelli  Chris Phaneuf    Christopher Plaxe 
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Thailer Powell   Joanne Przybylinski  Theresa Puca 
   Dan Quigley     Eileen Quigley 
John Raab    Joan Reid     Rev. James Reilly 
Donna Rennals  Karen Resch    Tish Rohe 
Robert Rose   Lt. Col. Jim Rudolf   Anthony Ruggiero 
   Ellen Rutherford    Sue Ryan 
Tom Santone   Bob Sarlett     Nancy Sasso 
Anne Marie Schlinck Michael Schulman   Joe Seal 
Mike Sebella   Sussie Seims    Gaurang Shah 
Fran Shandick   Klaus Schroeder   Richard Sickle 
Caroline Smith   Steven Starri    Brian Steger 
Amy Storebeck  Eileen Stout    Christopher Sullivan 

Phil Suter      Tim Swaszek     
Judy Teller    Melissa Teller    Mary Tessier 
Maria Tetto    Jackie Thowe    Silvia Torres 
Frank Trotta   Joseph Truppo   Mickie Truppo 
Eric Wood Uhrman  Scott Uhrman    Grace Ulianiello 

Zig Ulinsky    
Jack VanDer Meulen Wayne Verdon (1 month old) Marge Vonderheide 
Kathy Walters   Lily Ware     Robert Wasik Sr. 
Tom Weiss    Msgr. Jack Wherlan  Al Whetmore 
   Dawn White     Brenden Wronko 

George Young     Henry Zwick 
 

Also pray for the men and women in the U.S. Armed Forces and our Allies fighting 
terrorism in Iraq, Afghanistan and other terrorism throughout the world.  Pray for their 
success and speedy return,   
  

For all the survivors of natural disasters in the United States, and natural disasters 
throughout the world, 
  

For State Chaplain Most Rev. Charles J. McDonnell, D.D. Aux. Bishop of Newark 
(Retired) and State Secretary Wayne J. McCormack, 
  

For the 45 seminarian candidates in the Paterson Diocese, 
  

For the special intentions of Father Joseph Orlandi and Father Antonio Gaviria, 
  

And lastly pray to the Blessed Mother for World Peace. 
 

A.S.A.P. - Always Say a Prayer 
 

Editor’s Notes: 
 

Get More Involved – As we enter September 2014 the calendar shows that we are 
a Council with a hearty appetite for charitable and fraternal work.  We have a wide 
range of activities, either in progress, or planned for the near future.  Every activity 
needs chairmen and committee members. If you are not already as active as you 
should be, you can see where the opportunities are.  Attend the next Business 
Meeting on Monday, September 8

th 
at 8:00 pm at Enzo’s to become more involved 

in the Council’s good works. 
 

Moving, Have a New E-Mail Address or Phone Number – If you are moving or 
have moved, changed your e-mail address or phone number, please notify me.  It is 
important that we keep our records up to date. 

Gregg Buckalew – editor 

Telephone (908-852-9184)            e-mail address:   buckalew@ptd.net 
 

mailto:buckalew@ptd.net
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P.S.  Dear Brother Knights, I plan to step down as editor after the September 
newsletter is published.  I took over as editor in September 1996 on a trial 
basis.  Now, 18 years later I will finally turn the reigns over to my successor.  
Hopefully the council finds someone willing to carry on this task.  I will 
continue as editor until a volunteer steps up.  I will help that brother until he 
gets his feet settled and he feels comfortable taking over. 
   

 

 

For those Knights who like to visit cyberspace here are the following web sites 
on the Internet to get information about the Knights of Columbus.  They are: 
 

Supreme Council Website - (http://www.kofc-supreme-council.org) Site 
consists of various webpages telling about who we are, how to join, up-to-date 
news of the Order, information, history, photographs and more. 
 

Knightsite - (http://www.knightsite.com/kofc.htm) Site consists of a directory 
of over 120 individual web pages: a web page for each U.S. State and Canadian 
Province, The Vatican website and the Supreme Council Website; how to pray 
the rosary and various other pages of interest to Brother Knights. 
 

New Jersey State Council – (http://www.njkofc.org) 
 

Council 6100 - has it’s own web site.  Among the things on the web page are 
the latest Council Newsletter, the Business Meeting highlights and the Council 
Calendar for the next two months.  It can be found at kofc6100.org or as a link 
under the St. Jude Parish website: www.stjudeparish.org. 
 

Other Interesting Websites: 
      The Paterson Diocese – http://www.patersondiocese.org   
      The Vatican – http://vatican.va  
      Eternal World Television Network – http://www.ewtn.com  
 

NOTICE – As another means of relaying news about the Knights of Columbus, 
Council 6100, etc., it is requested that all knights having e-mail addresses 
provide them to me at my e-mail address listed here: (buckalew@ptd.net).  
Sometimes the telephone tree does not always work because members are not 
at home and do not have an answering machine.  This way if any news has to 
get out fast, an urgent e-mail message can be sent to all those who have 
provided us with their e-mail addresses. 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

The highlights of the Business Meeting of August 11
th
 were as follows (22 members 

present): 
 

      The following motions were presented to and voted upon by the Council during 
this Business Meeting: 
 

Knights of Columbus on the Internet 

Business Meeting Highlights   
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1.  Guy Tarsitano made the second reading a motion for the Council to spend up to 
$600.00 to sponsor 3 “Coffee N’s” for this Columbian Year, not to exceed $200.00 
per event.  (The Council is scheduled to host the months of November 2014, 
February 2015 and May 2015).  The motion was seconded by Joe Devlin and it 
passed by a voice vote. 
   

2.  The second reading of a motion for the Council to fund refreshments for any 
Council meeting approved by the Grand Knight, not to exceed $1,500.00 for the 
2014/2015 Columbian Year was read by Joe Devlin.  These sessions must be 
preapproved by the Grand Knight.  John Mania seconded the motion, and it passed 
by a voice vote. 
 

3.  Jim Sweeney made a motion for the Council to provide up to $1,600.00 towards 
sponsoring 10 brothers to attend the State Retreat at San Alfonso’s in October.  The 
motion was seconded by Guy Tarsitano, and passed by a voice vote with one 
opposed.  This constituted the first reading of this motion because of the amount.  
This motion will be acted upon at the next business meeting. 
 

4.  A motion for the Council to sponsor a hole at the Warren Wormann Jr. Golf 
Outing on Monday September 15

th
 at the cost of $150.00 was made by John Mania.  

John Watral seconded the motion, and it passed by a voice vote. 
 

5.  John Mania made a motion for the Council to fund $25.00 per business meeting 
for the “Business Meeting Attendance Award” to be drawn each month for the 
remainder of this Columbian Year for a total of $275.00.  Members present will drop 
their membership cards (current year) into a container and the winner chosen in the 
“Good of the Order” portion of the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Joe Devlin 
and passed by a voice vote. 
 
Congratulations to Mike Mallon on winning $25.00 for the Attendance Award.  

Report by – Jim Rennalls, Council Recorder 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Ten Step Guide to Being Handy Around the House 
  
1.  If you can't find a screwdriver, use a knife.  If you break off the tip, it's an 
improved screwdriver.  
2. Try to work alone.  An audience is rarely any help. 
3.  Despite what you may have been told by your mother, praying and cursing are 
both helpful in home repair... but only if you are working alone. 
4.  Work in the kitchen whenever you can... many fine tools are there, its warm and 
dry, and you are close to the refrigerator.  
5.  If it's electronic, get a new one.  
6.  Keep it simple: Get a new battery; replace the bulb or fuse; see if the tank is 
empty; try turning it to the "on" switch; or just paint over it. 
7.  Always take credit for miracles.  If you dropped the alarm clock while taking it 
apart and it suddenly starts working, you have fixed it. 
8.  Regardless of what people say, kicking, pounding, and throwing sometimes 
DOES help. 

On the Lighter Side 
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9.  If something looks level, it is level. 
10.  Above all, if what you've done is stupid, but it works, then it isn't stupid. 
 
 (submitted by Brother Joe Bracigliano) 
 
 

 

  

 

  

Bingo – Phil Graziano is the head of the Bingo Committee.  The Council is still in 

dire need of a few ‘Good Knights’ to adequately staff our bingo teams.  I hope the 
Council will help fill the voids now present on all bingo teams.  If a few ‘Good 
Knights’ with nothing to do one Friday evening per month would volunteer their time 
between 6:30 PM and 11:30 PM (only five+ hours per month), we would be able to 
fully staff our four bingo teams.  If you can not volunteer five hours per month, 
perhaps you could volunteer a few hours of your time per month.  If you can 
volunteer in any way please call Phil at (908)979-3375 or e-mail: 
philgraz53@comcast.net. 
 

Coffee N’ – Is held on the first Sunday of every month after the 8:00, 9:30 and 

11:00 Mass.  Council 6100 will host the Coffee N’, in the months of November 2014, 
February 2015 and May 2015.  Brother Wally Krake is the chairman to run the 

Coffee N’s but we will need to have a few brothers to step up and help Wally to run 
these Coffee N’s.  The job entails shopping for the needs of the day, organizing the 
work schedule for the day and just getting the job done.  If you can help in any way 
please let Wally know,  (973-214-0150). 
 

Campbell Soup Label Collection –  Brother Victor Farina is collecting Campbell 

Soup labels as a donation to acquire books from the Library of Congress for the 
Blind and Disabled.  Bring your labels to the next Business Meeting for Victor. 
 

Father Dan’s Musical Concert Website – an ongoing concert series in operation 

for more than a decade, bringing you outstanding music from popular artists ranging 
from the 60s right up to today.  Grammy winners such as the late bluesman Pinetop  
Perkins, and 70s superstar Rita Coolidge have graced the stage, along with 60s 
popstars Chad & Jeremy, and Rock & Roll Hall of Fame members like Chris Hillman 
from The Byrds, Richie Furay from Buffalo Springfield and Poco, Ian McLagan from 
the Faces, and Ray Manzarek from The Doors.  Splatter Concerts has received 
many a boost from various brother Knights of Council 6100.  We are not profit-driven 
and have been able to do charitable work - when the shows are successful!  If you 
like affordable music of high quality, presented locally in Whippany, NJ, please  
check us out at www.splatterconcerts.com.  
 

Squires – The Thomas Christopher DeLalla Columbian Squires Circle 2192 
now consists of approximately 18 active members.  Recent elections for new 

officer’s resulted in The Chief Squire - Timmy Watral, the Deputy Chief Squire - Jon 
Rohe, Bursar - Dan Mitru and the Notary - Kendall Joseph.  Brothers John Watral, 
Joe D’Anna, Tom Rohe, and Gerard Petrocelli are the acting Councilors. The Circle 
meets on the third Sunday of the month after the 9:30am Mass in St. Jude’s 
Parish Hall. Any boy between the ages of 10-17 is eligible to join.  Anyone 

interested please call John Watral (973)691-9189, email to jwatral@zeusinc.com or 
Tom Rohe (973) 479-5067. 

 

 

Other Council Activities 

mailto:jwatral@zeusinc.com
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Classified Ads 
 

For $25.00 your ¼ page ad can appear here for one year (12 issues) 
 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

(Newsletters are printed by Lamb Printing 
 
 
 
 

 
Computer Repairs / Upgrades, etc. 

 
Richard DiCicco, PGK – Council 6100 

Phone Number: (908) 813-9605 
Email: pgkcomputerbiz@comcast.net 

Service call fee $25.00 

 

FREE SOLAR PANELS FOR 

YOUR HOME OR BUSINESS 

REDUCE YOUR ELECTRIC 

BILLS 

ABSOLUTELY NO COST TO 

YOU 

CALL ROB WASIK 

 201-317-9535 

 

mailto:pgkcomputerbiz@comcast.net
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Next Business Meeting 
Council Election 

 

Monday, September 8
th

 
 
 

8:00 PM – Parish Center 
 

Be there 30 minutes early; pray the Rosary with us in 
reconciliation area of the church 

KNIGHTS PROVIDE 
FOR THEIR OWN - 

 

OUR   
INSURANCE PROGRAM 

HAS NO EQUAL! 
 

Call:  Field Agent 
Robert Marks 
(201-715-8021) 

e-mail – 
     robert.marks@kofc.org 

61-HUNDRED 
is a monthly publication of 

Knights of Columbus  
Father Joseph A. Cassidy 

 Council 6100 
Budd Lake, New Jersey 

 

   Joe Mitru            Gregg Buckalew 
  Grand Knight              Editor 
 

  Deadline for columns, articles, event 
notices and letters is the last Sunday of 
the month.  Materials for publication 
should be sent or given to the Editor on 
or before that day. 

 

Mail to:        Gregg Buckalew, 
                  Editor 61-HUNDRED, 

P. O. Box 157 
Tranquility, NJ 07879  

 

Telephone (908-852-9184) 
 

e-mail address:     
              buckalew@ptd.net 
 

 

Don’t wait for someone 
else to do it 

Join a committee, 
be active, make a 

difference 
Immediate openings, 

No offer of help refused. 
Call: 

Grand Knight 
Joe Mitru 

(973-598-0282) 
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